

16 July 2014

Office
City Hall
King George Square
Brisbane Qld 4000 Australia
Tel 07 3403 4400
Fax 07 3403 9930
LORDMAYOR@brisbane.qld.gov.au
Postal
GPO Box 2287
Brisbane Qld 4001 Australia

Mr Paul French Co-convenor Brisbane CBD BUG GPO Box 2104 BRISBANE QLD 4001

Dear Mr French

Thank you for your email of 26 June 2014 requesting a copy of the evaluation report for the trial of Left Turn on Red.

I appreciate your interest in this trial and can confirm that I expect to be able to make a further announcement regarding the implementation of additional Left Turn on Red facilities in the coming weeks.

Following this announcement, Council will certainly be able to provide you with this additional information regarding the project and a summary document of the trial results for your reference. As you may be aware, the Deputy Mayor and Chairman of Council's Infrastructure Committee, Councillor Adrian Schrinner, has responsibility for the roll-out of Left Turn on Red and I have asked that he provide you with this information on my behalf as soon as it is available.

As such, Councillor Schrinner will contact you directly in this regard by the end of August and he certainly looks forward to keeping the Brisbane CBD BUG updated as to this project.

In the meantime, thank you once again for taking the time to contact me and for your interest in the Left Turn on Red trial.

Yours sincerely

Graham Quirk LORD MAYOR

Ref: LM03680-2014